

Minutes

Wednesday, September 24, 2014

- I. Call to Order
- II. Roll Call 1st Nate 2nd Ed a-1
- III. Approval of Minutes September 17, 2014
1st Taylor 2nd Joe
- IV. Officer Report
 - a. President- Senator petition for Joe Gurnari
Alex: If you could change one thing about this campus what would it be?
Joe: I wouldn't, I love it.
Megg: What do you think is the biggest issue on getting new or older students to come to events?
Joe: We have to get the word out there by improving advisement.
Motion for voting 1st Ed 2nd Steve
Voting: y-20 n- 0 a-0
Motion to reveal election results 1st Joe 2nd Carmen
Freshmen PR Marissa Urban and Upper PR Kaileen Dunleavy
Motion to for continuum for Brittany Williams 1st Carmen 2nd Nate y-18 n-0 a-0
Motion to move back to officer reports 1st Steve 2nd Nate
 - b. Vice President – The next alumni meeting will be on campus next time on November 13. They are hoping that more students will come. Career Expo is October 8, if you want to go please register online.
 - c. Treasurer- We had a treasure meeting last week. If you plan on buying anything we have credit card you can use. As soon as you use it please give me a detailed receipt stating: how many you bought and at what price. Make sure your deposit forms are filled out correctly. If you plan on doing a raffle you need to talk to Jackie and me.
 - d. Secretary –No Report
 - e. Upper PR- No Report
 - f. Freshmen PR- Thanks for voting for me!!

- g. **Sergeant of Arms** –Excused
 - h. Senators-None
 - i. Advisor Reports- Kathy: If you are changing campus to University Park there is a housing affair on October 12. There is a site called yipyak where you can post very harmful things anonymous within a 1.5 mi radius of the school. We've seen very harmful things about students and staff posted on this site and this is bullying!
Ryan for Jackie: Tomorrow there is a blood drive. Movie night is next Wednesday and the movie is Neighbors. There will be free food and the movie starts at 7 in S101.
1st Nate 2nd Joe
- V. Committee Reports
- a. THON – T-shirts and hoodie sale is going on now. The pasta dinner was a huge success!! We got accepted for the Hershey Medical Center trip. We will be going Wednesday October 8 and we have 12 seats if you are interested email me. Also the Zombie 5K was approved by THINK.
Motion to recognize Devon for Business club 1st Ed 2nd Joe
 - b. CRC – No Report
 - c. Café – Excused
 - d. Academic Affairs- We are trying to do our first meeting, but a lot of our committee members from last year left for a different campus. If you want to join please sign up.
 - e. Just do it- Excused
 - f. Student Athletic Advisory Board – Our first meeting will be this coming week. We will be talking about fundraising ideas. Also flag football starts tomorrow at 12:10 on the side of Hayfield.
 - g. International Relations – We will be having a meeting soon with students. We met last week with students and staff. We are thinking of maybe doing a panel on campus to talk about international students
1st Joe 2nd Carmen
- VI. Club Reports
- a. Blue & White Society – We are not going to homecoming parade because there wasn't enough people. Boobies ball tickets will be going on sale tomorrow, if you want to buy a ticket see Hannah.
 - b. Business Club – Our car smash bash will be on October 22 now.

- c. The Revolt– No Report
- d. Engineering Club – Excused
- e. 4 Season’s Club – We had a successful trip down to Eagle Arms. There was nine people who went and we had a great time! We are doing a canoe trip this Sunday and are meeting here at 10:30. If you are interested please let me know!
- f. Lambda Sigma – No Report
- g. Lazy Artist – No Report
- h. Surveying Society –No Report
- i. The Students for Justice - Excused
- j. Nit-Li Arts – No Report
- k. Fitness Club- Absent
- l. Global Citizens Society- This Saturday first food safari then going to rickets glen then going for dinner can take 20 only have 13 should be back before 6:30 still working on transportation
- m. ISTSA – Absent
1st Nate 2nd Steven

VII. New Business
None
1st Megg 2nd Ed

VIII. Old Business
Megg: Can we talk about cameras in the parking lots? 1st Megg 2nd Carmen y- n-2 a-
Kathy: This would be much easier if Gary was here to talk about this. I think we should table it until then.
Motion to table the topic of cameras in the parking lot 1st Carmen 2nd Ethan
Alex W: Those who proposed things to SAF check your emailing. There is no report form up yet, but it will get fixed.
1st Carmen 2nd Nate

IX. Open Forum

Kathy: Ryan and I met and starting next Wednesday the cafeteria will start to have dinner foods till 6:30. Jackie wants to have some events to bring students for the dinner. Also they will be selling a small coffee and the price will be the temperature that morning at 7:30.

Ed: In the parking lot from the ARB to Hayfield, when visitors are parked there they are ticketed. Who are we considering visitors?

Taylor: They've talked about having a possible visitor pass.

Motion to table visitor parking lot till Gary's here and move to new business 1st Taylor 2nd Nate y-17 n-1 a-0

Megg: At the RAINN event yesterday there was a lack of care and attendance for the event. This is an important topic that should be talked about and it's important for everyone to show up.

Ed: I live at apartments and we've never really had a problem, but you can't force people to go because some people have issues talking about that.

Taylor: On Tuesdays and Thursdays they aren't a big day for students to be on campus. Also there are classes that are at noon because I know the surveyors have class at that time. Maybe for the next event think about doing it at a different time and you can't blame the students for not coming.

Nate: It started when I was eating lunch and when I went to go in the doors were closed so it seemed like you were interrupting if you went in and also the freshmen have a speaker who comes to talk to them about it. For them it would be liking going to the same event twice.

Ethan: People are sensitive to this topic and some people might not want to be around it because it brings up memories. It's a touchy topic, but it is important for awareness except you can't force people to come. Also there are other club meetings going on at this time so you can't blame people for not coming.

Kathy: Thank you for your thoughts! You should also now that if you know someone who has been sexually assaulted they are more likely to tell a friend. If that does happen please come see me so we can help them.

Carmen: I think this was a good thing to bring up. We have two new PRs on the executive board and they will be able to advertise the events.

Megg: The soccer field is in horrible condition, there are ruts and the ground is uneven and hard for the goals. I think we should till the land and reseed it and also move it so it's proper size.

Ed: I've spoken with Brian about redoing the soccer field, but it was shot down because there is no money and to redo it cost a lot of money.

Kyle: There aren't that many people who use it other than the soccer team and we almost didn't have a team this year. Even if we move the field there is still a chance that the balls will go out on the road.

Kathy: We may have a possible donor that is willing to donate to redo the soccer field.

Motion to table the topic of the soccer field and move to the alcohol policy 1st Carmen 2nd Taylor
ALCOHOL TOPIC

Megg: I think we should by campus to campus not university wide.

Ryan: This policy wouldn't affect us because we don't have on campus housing.

Taylor: If it's campus to campus gets to pick there's a lot of hands that will be in the pot. If it's one policy there's one set of rules.

Ed: I agree with Taylor that by letting each campus decided you'll have a lot of problems.
Two separate votes for university wide or campus to campus 1st Nate 2nd Kyle n-20 n-0 a-2
For campus by campus 4-y n-17 a- 1
Blank policy y- 17 4-n a-1

- 1st Taylor 2nd Nate
- X. Adjournment
- 1st Ed 2nd Joe